
Building Committee - July 11, 2024 
 
Attendees: Chris Bell, Jerry Canton, Ruth Griswold, Dave Hocevar, Mike Rizzo 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. 
 
The committee agreed to move forward with the park pavilion rental form as currently revised and will 
present it at the August council meeting. 
 
Chief Rizzo attended the committee meeting to discuss the new garage for the drone team vehicle. He 
shared that he believes the police department building is not at its end of life and will not be for some 
time. He noted that the garage would be separate. If the time comes when the current PD building 
needs to be razed, that structure can be demolished while keeping the separate drone garage intact. 
Chief Rizzo noted that the village has the $150,000 donation in hand now and he would like to move 
forward soon in fear of raising construction costs. Chief Rizzo is hoping to get permission from Council in 
August to move forward with an architect. After Council approves this, the next steps would include 
presenting to ABR and Planning Commission. The committee agreed that Chief Rizzo should be able to 
move forward with the architect.  
 
DH noted his desire for the Solicitor to draft language about striping parking lots. He believes the Village 
needs an avenue to enforce striping to ensure that parking numbers are in line with safety protocols. Bell 
will contact the Solicitor. 
 
DH shared that there are no new zoning complaints. He also shared that the case for 1233 Bell Rd. has 
officially been dismissed by the court. At this time DH is not sure how to move forward.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:25 a.m. 
 
 
 


